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From the Principal
Reception Transition

Welcome to all new families and thank you to

existing families for enrolling your child to begin

their school journey at Aberfoyle Hub Primary

school. It was a pleasure to meet new families

and catch up with familiar faces. 

Learning is a challenge that we all face. For

Receptions learning begins through play, visual

learning, interaction with yourself, their siblings,

family members and their peers. As they learn

they will struggle at times, pause to rethink or

ask for help. As a team we will help them

accomplish, develop skills and work with others.

Their success will continue to develop as they

grow. The one constant during their journey of

attainment ,will occur in partnership between

you and the school. Here at the Hub we look

forward to developing the partnership beween

families and the school

As we continue to finalise for class 2022, if you

are aware of families who have not decided

about enrolling their child/ren in a school for

next year, please do not hesitate to suggest they

make a time to visit our school. We would like

the opportunity to share the things that we do at

Aberfoyle Hub Primary school.

In the coming weeks we will be sending out

information about students classes 2022.

Encourage students to read more books and

enjoy reading

Improve literacy levels.

Premiers Reading Challenge
The Premier’s Reading Challenge is a literacy

engagement program that was introduced by the

Premier in 2004 to:

The Challenge requires students to read 12 books

between the beginning of the school year and early

September

I am pleased to share that 265 students or 88%

completed the Premiers Reading challenge. Our

goal is to achieve 100% participation across the

school. I am hopeful next year we may reach that

goal.

Well done to all students for their participation,

reading and having fun in the process of reading

their numerous books.

Growth Mind Set
"We don't develop courage by being happy every

day. We develop it by surviving difficult times and

challenging adversity."

-Barbara De Angelis.

Barbara De Angelis is an American consultant and

has written numerous books on relationships. 

Learning does have a direct correlation to how we

feel at times. Happiness can lead to uncertainty,

insecurity, frustration and wanting to give up.

However if you work through the challenges and

road blocks presented, then developing a sense of

accomplishment will come from facing those

difficult moments and working through them.
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NOVEMBER
Y E A R  6/7  F O O T S T E P S  

S E S S I O N  5  -  T H U R S D A Y  18T H  N O V E M B E R  W E E K

6

S E S S I O N  6  -  M O N D A Y  22N D  N O V E M B E R ,  W E E K  7

K I N D Y  T R A N S I T I O N  V I S I T S  C O N T I N U E  -

F R I D A Y  19T H  N O V E M B E R ,  W E E K  6

F R I D A Y  26T H  N O V E M B E R ,  W E E K  7

Y E A R  7  S C I E N C E  A L I V E  -  F R I D A Y  19T H

N O V E M B E R ,  W E E K  6

L A S T  D A Y  S C H O O L  B A N K I N G  -  T U E S D A Y  23R D

N O V E M B E R ,  W E E K  7

DECEMBER
END OF YEAR CONCERT - WEDNESDAY 1ST DECEMBER,

WEEK 8

REPORTS GO HOME - WEDNESDAY 8TH DECEMBER WEEK 9

YEAR 6/7 EVENTS

YEAR 6 TRANSITION APHS - THURSDAY 2ND DECEMBER, WEEK

8

YEAR 7 TRANSITION APHS - FRIDAY 3RD DECEMBER, WEEK

8

YEAR 6/7 AQUASPLASH - TUESDAY 7TH DECEMBER, WEEK

9

YEAR 6 GRADUATION - WEDNESDAY 8TH DECEMBER, WEEK 9

YEAR 6/7 LUNCH - THURSDAY 9TH DECEMBER, WEEK 9

YEAR 7 GRADUATION - THURSDAY 9TH DECEMBER, WEEK 9

A S S E M B L I E S

F R I D A Y  10T H  D E C E M B E R  -  T E R M  4  W E E K  9  -

F I N A L  W H O L E  S C H O O L  A S S E M B L Y

A D V A N C E D  N O T I C E

L A S T  D A Y  O F  T E R M  -  E A R L Y  D I S M I S S A L  2 :30P M ,

F R I D A Y  10T H  D E C E M B E R

F I R S T  D A Y  O F  T E R M  1  2022  -  M O N D A Y  31S T

J A N U A R Y .

OUT OF SCHOOL SPORTS 2022
 

Help Please 

At this stage there have not been any volunteers to coordinate the

below sports  next year.  
 

Netball

Cricket

Basketball

Uniform

No coordinator for each sport = No sport for students at the Hub

Responsibilities include: 

Attending 2 evening meetings a term at school

Organising registered players into teams with coaches, practice

days/times, end of year presentation and delivering scheduled

matches to coaches

Membership fees are waivered for your child.

2022 Membership forms will be distributed in the last few weeks of

this term however at this stage it is unlikely these sports will be

offered next year unless we are able to have volunteers to

coordinate and/or coach the above sports.

Please contact the school to register your interest by next Monday

22nd November.

Any queries please contact Sarah Magnusson.

LOST PROPERTY
Please check the lost property bin near MPR, classroom areas and

general-use areas within the school for any items that may have been

lost during the term. There are currently considerable amounts of un-

labelled clothing and other items waiting to be claimed.

Medication
Notes will also be sent home with students as a reminder, together

with new Medication Authority forms. These forms should be

completed and returned to the Front Office at the start of the new

2022 school year. 

Please note that it is the Parent/Caregivers' responsibility to collect

their child's medication from the Front Office by Friday 10th

December, 2021. We ask that you take the time to update any

health care plans and check that all medication is still in date.

All Medications must be prescribed by an Authorised Health

Professional and be in an original pharmacy-labelled container. All

details on the pharmacy label must correlate with the Medication

Agreement form. Medication will not be given if any of the

information differs.

Save our Sports

From the desk of the
Deputy Principal

SAVE THESAVE THESAVE THE
DATEDATEDATE

by Sarah Magnusson



Around the
Courts

expiry date (where there is no expiry date the

medication must have been dispensed within the last 6

months).

First Dose
Due to the dangers of an adverse reaction the first dose

must be supervised by a parent, guardian or health

professional. 

2022 MATERIALS & SERVICE CHARGES
COMMUNITY MEETING
At a meeting of the Governing Council on November 3rd,

2021. it was proposed that the school’s 2022 Materials and

Service Charges would remain at $325. The charge will be

ratified at a Governing Council meeting at 6:30pm next

Wednesday, November 24th 2021 in the Staff Room. All

Parents/Caregivers of Reception to Year 5 students are

invited to attend next week's Governing Council meeting,

to raise any questions or concerns re the proposed fee.

Ratification of polling all Parents/Caregivers will allow

permission to legally recover (where applicable) the full

amount of the Materials and Service Charges 2022 outlined

in the notice which was sent to Parents/Caregivers via

eldest child in family before the next weeks Governing

Council Meeting.  If you are unable to attend but would

like to comment on the Materials and Service Charges, you

may do so in writing prior to Monday, November 22nd 2021

addressed to either the Governing Council Chairperson,

Kathy Dowding, or to the Principal, Tas Ktenidis.
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SCHOOL SPORT
CRICKET
GAME 2 - October 31.
This week saw the Hub come up against Aberfoyle Park Campus, always a strong team and a challenge. The team

played well and a special mention to Eamon S for filling in and playing against children a lot older. we also had Tyson

and Jack D fill in due to some absences. We tried hard but came up a bit short, the scores were Aberfoyle Hub 6/63 to

Aberfoyle Campus 5/107.

Best with the Bat were Tyson D, Jax B and Kirat A. The bowlers were led by Emma J who took 3 wickets all clean

bowled and Simrat A also bowled well for 2x wickets.

GAME 3 - November 6.
We came up against Flagstaff Hill this week and due to another couple of absences, we again had to call on Eamon S

who played the full game for us. He definitely showed he was not out of place and has a great future in cricket. In

what was a great result we ended up winning by 5 runs in a close one. Scores were Aberfoyle Hub 4/72 against

Flagstaff Hill 4/67. The batters really shone this week and all scored some runs - best this week were Jax B, Kirat A,

Aiden J and Heath S all scoring double figures and hitting boundaries (Jax B hit his first 6 for the team). We also

showed consistency with the bowling, not many wides again. Best with the ball were Aiden J with 2x wickets and

Heath S also bowled well and got a wicket. A big congratulations to Eamon S who took his first wicket for the school

!! But I was really pleased in all the bowlers this week. Well done and great to have a win leading in to next week.

Coordinators: Ian and Justin

child or young person’s name

date of dispensing

name of medication

strength of medication

dose (how much to give)

when the dose should be given

other administration instructions (such as to be

taken with food)

Medications continued

Who is responsible for providing Medication to the
Education and Care Service?
The parent or guardian is responsible for providing all

medication and administration equipment. They

should be encouraged to give and collect any

medication in person where possible. 

Where this is not possible, the education and care

staff, in consultation with the parent or guardian,

should discuss and agree on safe methods of transport

and transfer.

As previously stated. All medications must be provided

in an original pharmacy container and have a

pharmacy label with:

From the desk of the Deputy
Principal Cont...



SRC SLIME
RUN 2021
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OSHC

DEC/JAN VACATION CARE

During the last Pupil Free Day, we had 31 children attend our Hub OSHC Shop & Cook Day.

This saw us all walk to our local Woolworths and shop, split up into our teams to gather ingredients for our

predetermined recipes the teams had decided to cook. 

The dishes were amazing and varied from savoury chilli con carne, to lasagne and shepherd's pie. With

sweets being choc mint oreo brownies and cookies and cream cup-cakes. Our healthy choice was fruit for

snack.

This session showed leadership and encouragement from our older children, which was great to see.

The children showed skills of building confidence, encouragement and positively working as a team.

REMINDER - Please book you Vacation Care attendances ​for your children before Friday the 3rd of
December to ensure you children's place and to assist with staff rosters. We have some great
activities planned.

From Sam Tuff the OSHC Director

RECAP OF NOVEMBERS PUPIL FREE DAY
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OSHC
From Sam Tuff the OSHC Director

DEC/JAN VACATION CARE CONTINUED






ABERFOYLE HUB PRESCHOOL

36 TAYLORS RD, ABERFOYLE PARK



Receive school notices and
Newsletter on Skoolbag

Connect with the classroom on 

class dojo

SCHOOL BANKING LAST DAY

Aberfoyle Hub Primary School
29 JEANETTE CRESCENT, ABERFOYLE PARK SA 5159

www.ahs@schools.sa.edu.au
dl.0536.info@schools.sa.edu.au

Follow us on Facebook 
facebook.com/AberfoyleHubR7school

ThankThankThank
youyouyou!!!

forforfor
readingreadingreading

School Banking update from Commonwealth
Bank

For 90 years, our School Banking program has
helped children learn about money, reinforced the
importance of regular savings and provided structure
for parents to support their children to save. 

Though the program continues to have strong
support from schools, parents and teachers, recent
decisions by some state and territory governments
because of a review by the corporate regulator mean
we are unable to continue providing programs in
schools, and we have had to make a difficult decision
to close our School Banking program for all
government and non-government schools across the
country. 

Our School Banking program was established in 1931
at a time when having a bank account was not
commonplace, and since then we have helped more
than 15 million Australians take their first financial
steps. This would not have been possible without the
wonderful support we have received from schools
like yours, including all the parents and volunteers,
and for this we are deeply grateful. Thank you.

Even though this is a sad time, School Banking has
taught so many young Australians, past and present,
the value of money and we believe this should be
celebrated. We have created a place for you to share
your stories, fondest memories and lessons learnt
through the program. To share your story and access
our financial education resources, please visit
commbank.com.au/schoolbanking 

Even though the CommBank School Banking program
will not be returning to your school after this year, you
can continue to make deposits into your child’s
Youthsaver account through online transfers or at any
CommBank branch. If you need further information
please phone 132 221 or visit your local CommBank
branch.

Last day for school banking collection is
Tuesday 23rd November, Term 4 Week 7.

https://www.commbank.com.au/banking/school-banking.html?ei=SchoolBanking
https://www.commbank.com.au/banking/school-banking.html?ei=SchoolBanking

